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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, November 10, 2018
Time: 8:45 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), and Leonard R. Daigneault,
Also present and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Absent: Peter Giano, Stanley C. Taylor, Timothy D. Hawkes and Robert Crosier and Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent).
Public Present: Mr. Craig Willis.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 9:54 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Daigneault seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements – None
2. Approval of Prudential Committee October Meeting Minutes - Dr. Lerner stated that the minutes will be reviewed and approved at the end of the meeting as time allows.

3. General Roads - Mr. Willis reported that he had been busy for winter stockpiling material for plowing and sanding so very little general roadwork had been scheduled during the past month. 
a. Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project – Dr. Lerner stated that there is nothing to report.
b. Road Surface & Grading Report - Mr. Willis states that they didn’t do any grading this month. He reported that they did the culvert repair on Mystic Isle Way. Mr. Willis noted that there needs to be some major work done on Whistling Arrow Lane, further stating it will be a big job that will require Conservation Commission approval. Mr. Willis stated that they also cleaned out the culvert by the Ledoux residence and everything in the area looked pretty good. 
c. Roadway and Ditch Clearing – Leaf Blowing - Mr. Willis stated that the leaf blowing is just about complete and should be finished within a week or so.
d. Proprietors Inquiries and Complaints – None. 

e. Driveway Curb Cuts – Mr. Ronzio noted that Mr. Andrews informed him about the new driveway curb cut and that the homeowner would be sending a check. Mr. Ronzio stated that he has not yet received payment.
f. Street Signs - Missing and Replacement Report - Mr. Willis stated that several new signs that have been put up, to include one on Kyle Lane. 
g. Road Designations - Primary/Secondary/Tertiary - Committee members acknowledge the necessity for different road designations but want the full committee to be present before making a decision. 
4. Winter Roads  

a. Planning & Preparation Report – Mr. Willis, the district’s contractor, in the absence of Mr. Andrews stated that all was going well. He stated that the October weather has been mild and there hadn’t been unforeseen work. He noted that Mr. Andrews had direct him to begin winter preparations. Mr. Willis indicated that he was getting his equipment positioned and ready.  He stated he would be ready for the first flakes. 
b. Material Stockpile - Type and Amount - Mr. Willis stated that was in the process of stockpiling material at his staging site. 

c. Winter Parking Notice - Mr. Ronzio noted that the Winter Parking Notice was ready and it should be posted on the District’s website as soon as possible. 
5. Waterways - Mr. Willis stated that the Road Superintendent had directed him to check and clear debris from the culverts and ditches during the normal course of his scheduled work. He reported that this is something that he does but would give it special attention as he prepares for winter. 
a. Driveway Curb Cut/Culvert Policy (Installation, Repair and Replacement) - Mr. Ronzio brief the committee on the progress that is being made in locating, installing and repairing clogged or damaged culverts especially those that were installed by proprietors for vehicular access to their property i.e. driveways.
b. Becket Woods Culvert Policy - Mr. Ronzio stated that he recently attended a Becket Woods Road Maintenance meeting. He noted that their prudential committee is facing similar problems with improperly installed or clogged driveway culverts. Their position is similar to the SFRMDs in that driveway culverts and their maintenance are the responsibility of the homeowner. Mr. Ronzio strongly suggested that the committee formally develop, adopt and disseminate its own policy based on the current, long established practices that have been in place since the formation of the district in 1982. He reminds Ms. Cowell stated that she would be willing to draft a culvert policy document with input from other board members. 
c. Windrow Sod and Berm Removal vs. Intermittent Breaks – Tabled until spring. 
d. Existing Culvert Replacements (Sir Galahad Dr. & Arrow Ln.) - Mr. Ronzio stated some work needs to be done to open the culvert or replace it before winter. 
e. New Installation Hearing Notification Requirements - Mr. Ronzio stated that any new culvert instillation require a public hearing with formal abutter notification as it could redirect water onto private property. Dr. Lerner noted that adding a new culvert is unusual but if one were needed it could lengthen the process of solving a water problem.
6.  Road Maintenance Contracts – STATUS

a. Roadside Mowing Contract Preparation for Summer 2019 – Tabled until the next meeting. 
b. Roadside Woody Overhang Trimming and Sapling Removal – Tabled until the next meeting.

c. Becket Woods-Snow Plowing Contract - Mr. Ronzio stated that he attended the Becket Woods Road District meeting. He reported that Derek Boomsma, owner of Little Creek Trucking and Excavation was hired to do the snow plowing this year. Committee members briefly discuss the ramification of a new contractor taking over in Becket Woods and what impact it might have on future district contracts. 
7.  Opt-Out Requests - Mr. Ronzio stated that he has not received any Opt-Out requests this past month.
8. Expanded Voting Rights Status – Dr. Lerner noted that Attorney Goodman is currently working with the Town Clerk as well as Smitty Pignatelli on this matter. Mr. Ronzio reminded everyone that the State Legislature is currently not in session and little work is accomplished during the period between sessions. Dr. Lerner noted that it is a slow process, but everything is in order and the bill should be formally introduced once things get underway after the first of the year
9. Website Reporting & Monthly Activity - Ms. Cowell’s noted that things have been rather quiet as only 51 visitors logged into the site. As usual she reported many of those visitors were new and many were from foreign countries like China.   
10. Other business to come before the Committee - None 
11. Public Input – Mr. Willis stated that White Wolf is hosting a shop party on Friday December 21st at noon and that all committee members are welcome to attend. The committee thanked him for the invitation.
12. Review Correspondence - Previously reviewed.
13. Warrant #4 FY2019 - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the warrant with Committee members present, addressing questions and concerns as they arose. Ms. Cowell made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Daigneault seconded, and the warrant was unanimously approved. 
a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statement - Mr. Ronzio presented the operating budget and monthly expenditure report. Committee members reviewed the documents. 
b. Bank & Town Tax Collector Notifications - Read and reviewed.
14. Adjournment – Ms. Cowell made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Unanimous approval. The meeting adjourned at 9:42 AM.
Schedule next meeting for January 12, 2019.   
